

FINANCE ADMINISTRATOR OFFICE ARCHIDIOCESE OF MANDALAY



Email: mdvfinanceadmin24 a proton me / contact number 092060434/ 09972504552

Mandalay, April 19, 2025

Dear Rev. Fr Franz Herz and Parishioners

Greetings from Mandalay.

I am writing to express our heartfelt gratitude for your generous funding (Euros 900 = 33,698 THB) to support those affected by the devastating earthquake. Your kindness and generosity enable us to provide essential humanitarian aid, including food, shelter, and medicine. Without your compassion and support, we would not be able to continue our mission of caring for those most in need during this challenging and traumatic time.

Since the powerful 7.7-magnitude earthquake, aftershocks have continued, preventing people from staying in their homes and buildings. The disaster's devastating impact has left many feeling insecure and deeply traumatized. In the midst of this extremely difficult time, your generous support has been more than just an oasis in a desert—it has been a lifeline of hope and relief.

We will continue to keep you and your parishioners in our prayers. May God's guidance and grace continue to inspire your efforts in spreading His love and peace.

With gratitude,

Rev. Fr. Augustine Win Myint Financial Administrator Archdiocese of Mandalay